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DATE: June 14, 2021 

Board of Directors TO: 

FROM: Director of Communications, Zoe Shoats 

SUBJECT: Approval of MOU between MRMWD and Member Jurisdictions for SB 1383 Implementation 
Shared Costs & Allocation of $140,000 FY 20/21 Recycling Revenues towards total shared costs 
for FY 21/22 

RECOMMENDATION: l) Approve MOU between MRWMD and Member Jurisdictions for SB 1383 Shared 
Costs subject to tinal approval by Legal Counsel; and 2) Allocate $140,000 of FY 20/21 recycling revenues 

towards FY 21/22 SB 1383 Shared Costs. 

BACKGROUND 

The District' s Technical Advisory Committee (T AC) comprised of staff from each member jurisdiction, the 

three haulers in the District's service area, Salinas Valley Recycles (SVR) and MRWMD have been working 
collaboratively for approximately one year planning for SB 1383, California's Short-Lived Climate Pollutants 
regulation. The regulation will have signiticant impact on each member jurisdiction with the goal of reducing 
organic material from being landtilled by 75% by 2025 (2014 basis year). The regulation also requires 20% 
recovery of edible food by 2025 to direct it to a beneticial use and thus, prevent it from entering the waste 
stream. Regulations take effect and local program implementation will occur January l, 2022. 

l. While the regulation places the program implementation responsibility on the member jurisdictions, the
TAC has been collectively analyzing who best should implement each element of the regulation between
the member jurisdictions/hauler or District. As many of the required activities are shared amongst the
nine member jurisdictions, the District has offered to incur these shared costs on behalf of the nine
member agencies for accounting purposes. MRWMD will then bill the proportionate shares accordingly
as agreed upon in the attached Memorandum of Understanding (MOU). This MOU is subject to council
review and acceptance, and tinal review by legal counsel.

Shared costs for FY 21/22 are estimated to total $304,500 for all nine member jurisdictions. Some of
the shared costs will be one-time costs, while others will be annual. Other elements of SB 1383 that are
specitic to each member jurisdiction are not included and will be implemented by the jurisdictions
themselves.

2. As the District saw recycling revenues increase in FY 20/21, District staff recommends allocation of
$140,000 to be applied to the FY 21/22 total shared costs for SB 1383 implementation. This will
decrease the member jurisdiction shared costs from $304,500 to $164,500. This allocation isin lieu of

the District lowering MRF processing fees to more closely reflect our costs.
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